BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Monday 22 September 2008 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson (Treasurer), Fiona Vallely, Steve Westnedge, Rachel Wilson. 

1. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Minute 3 re Minute 4 (Planning). Peter Stubbs reported that he was now receiving the planning lists directly from the planning department of the Council.

Minute 3 re Minute 5 (Planter). Dorothy Astle was not at the meeting, so Peter Stubbs agreed to speak to her directly on the issue of signs for the planters. Action: Peter Stubbs to speak to Dorothy Astle.

Minute 3 re Minute 7 (Planning Gain). Stephen George reported that 211 Twentywell Lane apparently came under the South Area Panel, which had already allocated the planning gain money to the Bradway Recreation Ground and Ladies’ Spring Wood. The Committee expressed its displeasure at this lack of consultation. Action: Stephen George to establish what process of consultation with local groups had been undertaken, and what projects were to be funded.

Minute 3 re Minute 10 (Bradway: Past, Present and Future). Copies were placed in both Greenhill and Totley libraries at the end of June, and notices displayed in Bradway to say so.

Minute 3 re Minute 12 (Flooding in the Jennel). Stephen George reported that he had contacted Cllr. Keith Hill, and that extensive work relating to drainage had taken place on the SHJ school field over the summer. (He subsequently received an email from Cllr. Hill indicating that Street Force were looking at what other measures might be taken to alleviate flooding in the jennel).

Minute 4 (a) (ii) (Environment Weeks). Peter Stubbs reported that BAG had been invited to a thank-you event at the Town Hall for all groups that had participated in the 2008 Environment Weeks. It was agreed that Peter should attend on behalf of BAG.

Minute 4 (a) (iii) (Bench Seat on Ox Close Avenue). A further letter had been received from a resident of Ox Close Avenue about the circumstances surrounding the placing and subsequent removal of a bench seat. The letter was read out to the committee, and its contents noted.

Minute 4 (c) (ii). Stephen George reported that the plan to switch the policing of Bradway from the Woodseats SNT to the South-West Sheffield SNT had now been abandoned.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) Peter Stubbs and Fiona Vallely attended a seminar about Community Buildings on 2 July. Peter reported that this had been a good seminar, but poorly attended by other groups. Council officers had been very open about the problems that they faced and realistic about the limited options available to deal with them. It had been useful to hear from groups that were already running community buildings in other parts of the city, but it did little to encourage the formation of a local management group for the Annexe.

(ii) The Fun Day on 1 August was a success, both in terms of activities and in financial terms. After all bills had been settled, it would be possible to make a contribution of circa £470 to the refurbishment of the Bradway Community Hall. 

(iii) The planning application to build two four-bedroom houses on the site of 25 Prospect Road, against which BAG had objected, was narrowly approved. BAG wrote to oppose another attempt to build flats on the site of 218 Twentywell Lane. This application had still to be considered by the planning board.

(iv) Children’s Centre at Sir Harold Jackson School. At the Open Meeting on 17 June strong objections were raised to the siting of a Children’s Centre at SHJ school. SCC did not seem to have done their homework well on the proposal, and promises were made to look at other options. Peter Stubbs subsequently raised the issue at a meeting of the South West Area Panel in Fulwood on 23 July. There were no new developments, but the responsible SCC cabinet member, Andrew Sangar, had expressed sympathy for Peter’s frustration that the arbitrary boundary of the catchment area might prevent the use of Greenhill School despite it being a much more convenient and accessible site.

(v) Peter met with Gary Beatson (SCC Children and Young People’s Directorate) and Stuart Walton (safety officer for SCC Parks and Countryside) on 26 June. Stuart Walton had confirmed that the play equipment would be safe without the ramp, in the light of which it was decided not to replace it. He also agreed to replace the safety matting in the playground and to put some safe surfacing under the new equipment. Both had now been done. It was also proposed to re-situate the log-run from near to the bungalows to put it between the hedge and the playground fence. 

Some members of the committee were unhappy that nothing would replace the ramp. It was agreed to bid for money to obtain a net or bar from the SWAP Community Chest fund (see below, Minute 10).

(vi) The railway triangle at the bottom of Twentywell Lane was discussed at the Open Meeting on 17 June. A majority of those attending opposed it being used as a car park. It subsequently appeared that this was inalienable open space and could not be used for car parking after all. 

(vii) Bradway Annexe. Work was undertaken at the end of the summer to ensure that there was no asbestos in the chimney. Alan Disberry had confirmed that it was proposed to replace the cupboards with new ones. Some members of the committee felt that this was a pity as the existing cupboards were original fittings, but the new ones did offer more storage space.

(viii) Spring Bulbs. After consultation in the committee, BAG had ordered 1000 crocus bulbs. Rachel Wilson offered to collect them from the Norton nursery. In addition, Stephen George reported that a Bradway resident had donated several hundred daffodil bulbs that had been removed from her garden as part of a redesign. It was agreed not to hold a communal planting session, but to distribute the bulbs to volunteers to plant in their own time in October. 

(ix) A local resident had reported that Network Rail were engaging in extensive felling of trees alongside the Sheffield-Manchester line in the vicinity of Dore Station. Following discussions with planning and environment officers at the City Council it appeared that, unfortunately, as this was railway land, there was no action that could be taken to stop the felling. 

(b) Treasurer’s Report

The full accounts for the year would be presented to the AGM on 7 October. Although turnover fell below the level that required independent examination, it had been agreed to have the accounts examined anyway. This was done by Mr. Rob Boddye in return for a contribution to the fund for refurbishing the Bradway Community Hall. It was agreed to round up the donation from the Fun Day (circa £470) to £500.

(c) Secretary’s Report

(i) A meeting of the Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe Community Safety Partnership was held on 9 September. 

The fire service reported that over the summer, fire officers had been out on mountain bikes, talking to groups of young people who might start fires and reporting piles of rubbish that might attract arsonists. Incidents had been well down, although the wet weather might also have contributed to that. 

Insp. Ireland reported that the Section 30 Dispersal Order for Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe (covering also parts of Bradway) seemed to be working. Between 1 July and 31 August, reported crime was down by 15.7% over the area covered, and criminal damage by 12.4%. Reported anti-social behaviour was only down by 1.8%, but it often happened that when special measures were introduced, people reported incidents of ASB that they would not otherwise have bothered to report.

(ii) The new manager at Lowedges fire station, Steve Kezebietka, had agreed to talk to a future Open Meeting of BAG.

5. Annual General Meeting.

The agenda for the AGM was agreed, and the Secretary was asked to send an email to all members to elicit nominations for election to the Committee.

6. South West Area Panel
A report on the Bradway traffic survey had been received rather belatedly, and efforts had been made to circulate it. It was agreed that BAG should take no position as an organisation on the issues covered, but disappointment was expressed at the rather negative tone of many of the comments in the report. 

On the allocation of £50,000 between the heads of libraries, parks and street scene work, it was agreed that more information was needed on the present allocations and the implications of changes.

7. No Cold Calling Zone 

Stephen George reported that the experimental No Cold Calling Zone had been set up on the St Quentin Drive - Twentywell Road estate with effect from the beginning of September. A survey had been held with a 38 per cent response rate. Only one person had any objections. All the others were very positive. Information was gathered on the number and types of cold callers as part of the same survey, and a further survey would be taken after about a year to see what effect the zone had had. Unfortunately a launch event on 8 September was very poorly attended, and it was agreed that if further zones were established in Bradway in the future, this part of the process might be dispensed with.

8. Village Greens
Rachel Smith had agreed to co-ordinate the collection of signatures and statements. She produced draft “witness forms”. Some minor amendments were proposed. It was agreed to email the final versions to members, and to make copies available at the AGM.

9. Anti-Graffiti Kits
Stephen George reported that he could get refills of anti-graffiti liquid once he had three or four empty bottles. Two were empty, and a third almost so. Other members who had received training were asked to share their supply. It was noted that there was now very little graffiti around in Bradway to remove, perhaps a sign of the success of the project.

10. SWAP Community Chest
Applications had been sought for funds up to £1000 under the theme of “Healthy Living”. It was agreed to apply for money for additions to the playground equipment. Action: Peter Smithson to draft an application in consultation with Peter Stubbs.

11. Future Meetings
It was agreed to arrange dates after the AGM when the composition of the new committee was known.

The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
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